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NOTICE OF DECISION BY THE CALIFORNIA ENERGY COWIWIISSION

To: Office of Planning and Research
1400 Tenth Street

Sacramento, CA 95812-3044

California Natural Resources Agency
1416 Street, Room 1311
Sacramento, CA 95414

Clearinghouse No:

From: California Energy Commission
1516 9'*^ Street
Sacramento, CA 95814

Subject: Filing of Notice of Decision in compliance with Public Resources Code Section 21080.5 and
Title 20, California Code of Regulations, Section 1768

Project Name: Campbell Cogeneration Project

Contact Person Mary Dyas

Docket Number: 93-AFC-3C

Phone #: (916) 651-8891

Project Location: The Sacramento Power Authority Campbell Cogeneration project (SPAC) is located at
3215 47th Avenue, about 1/3 mile west of the corner of 47th Avenue and Franklin Boulevard and 1 mile west
of Highway 99, in an unincorporated area of Sacramento County.

Project Description: The SPAC is a 158-megawatt (MW) cogeneration facility that was certified by the
Energy Commission on November 30, 1994, and began commercial operation in 1997. Cogeneration ceased
in 2016 (TN 210677) with the shutdown of the Campbell Soup facility next door.

Description of Changes: The changes include the installation of a Siemens wet compression system
upgrade to increase electrical production during high ambient temperature conditions, the replacement of
the two existing burners with upgraded Siemens HR3 burners, and increasing the start-up CO emission limits
to reflect actual start-up emissions.

On January 9, 2019, the California Energy Commission approved the above-described project change
pursuant to a regulatory program certified by the California Secretary for Natural Resources under section
21080.5 of the California Public Resources Code, finding that:

•  The modified project will not have a significant impact on the environment;

•  The project will remain in compliance with ail applicable laws, ordinances, regulations, and standards;

•  The changes will be beneficial to the project owner and the public because they will improve SPAC's
ability to generate power during peak load periods in Sacramento's hot summers; and

•  There has been a substantial change in circumstances since the Energy Commission certification
justifying the changes. The proposed changes would allow the SPAC to continue to run efficiently,
while meeting environmental goals and local electrical demand during warm ambient temperatures.

The Commission docket files containing the Final Commission Decision, the staff analysis, and other
information regarding the project are open to the public at: California Energy Commission, 1516 9th Street,
Sacramento, California, 95814. This information is also available on the Energy Commission's webpage
https://efilina.energy.ca.qov/Lists/DocketLoq.aspx?doGketnumber=93-AFC-03C.
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